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Support Letter from Los Padres Outfitters
My name is Graham Goodfield, I’m a sixth generation Santa Barbara County resident and I’m writing this letter in defense of Mr. Nesbitt’s private helistop on his property off Lambert Rd. My 

family and I reside at our home ranch at 3931 Foothill in Carpinteria, where my Grandmother moved to in 1938 from a Santa Barbara.

I’m the owner of Los Padres Outfitters, LLC based in the Carpinteria/Summerland area of Santa Barbara County. My company has been providing horseback riding experiences for both locals 

and visitors to our area since 1969. We utilize all of the many trails in our area including the trails that are overseen by the Montecito Trails Association (MTA).

Myself and or one of my employees horseback ride on the trail adjacent to Mr. Nesbitt’s with a group of typically novice riders daily. We realize that it is a privilege to do so. We also do all of the 

back-country horse and mule packing for the USFS and several other agencies throughout the Los Padres National Forest where we hold a Special Use Permit.

I have read the letters sent to the County by Ms. Ashlee Mayfield on behalf of the MTA as well as our neighbor, Mr. Richard Mazess regarding the proposed helistop on Mr. Nesbitt’s property at 

2800 Via Real. We ride on the trails directly adjacent to Mr. Nesbitt’s property almost every day of the week and frequently more than three times per day. Their expressed concerns about 

helicopters taking off and landing at the proposed helistop interfering with our horses are not based on reality.

We often experience low-flying helicopters on our trail rides, especially in the Summerland beach area and they have absolutely no negative effect on our horse’s behavior. Pilots 

have always been conscious and aware of potential incidents and I’ve only experienced positive and respectful experiences when helicopters were coming to and from Mr. Nesbitt’s property 

especially. If a helicopter comes near us while we are riding, we simply stop our horses until the helicopter passes if even necessary. The noise from Hwy 101 is more a detriment to the 

enjoyment of our riding experience than any momentary flight of a nearby helicopter.

We certainly appreciate our local landowners who voluntarily and generously donate their land for the trails for the use and enjoyment of the equestrian community and again we 

realize that it is a privilege to use these trails. Please note; the last thing we should do is burden these extremely generous landowners with additional restrictions and regulations 

especially by raising unrealistic issues related to the use of the trails.

If you have any questions regarding this matter, please do not hesitate to call me.

Sincerely,

Graham Goodfield

805-331-5252

--

Graham Goodfield

LosPadresOutfitters@gmail.com

mailto:LosPadresOutfitters@gmail.com




Thank you for taking the time to listen to the facts 

regarding my Helistop permit application
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